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State of the States
A bill that may 
make it harder 
for physicians 
to dispense 
medication in 
Arizona’s workers’ 

comp system was introduced in 
the Senate last week.  The bill 
states that an insurance carrier is 
only responsible for payment of 
medications dispensed by a licensed 
pharmacist in a pharmacy setting.  
Additionally, the bill limits initial 
opioid prescriptions for workers’ 
comp claimants to a 5-day supply.

On Tuesday, the 
Senate Commerce 
and Tourism 
Committee 
unanimously passed 
SB 376, a bill to 
expand mental 

health coverage to first responders 
under Florida’s workers’ comp 
statute.  The bill would compensate 
first responders for lost wages 
related to mental injuries that do 
not have corresponding physical 
injuries.    

The North 
Carolina 
Industrial 
Commission 
released 
proposed 

guidelines for the prescribing 
of opioids.  The guidelines limit 
initial daily opioid doses to 50 
morphine equivalent doses 
(MED) and can not exceed a 5-day 
supply.  If passed, the rule would 
go into effect May 1, 2018.

The Oklahoma 
legislature is 
considering 
several opioid 
related bills 
during the 

2018 session.  Among those are 
SB 1075 that would limit initial 
opioid prescriptions to a 7-day 
supply and SB 1080 which would 
require electronic prescribing for 
Schedules II-V prescriptions.

https://apps.azleg.gov/BillStatus/GetDocumentPdf/454902
https://www.flsenate.gov/Session/Bill/2018/00376
http://www.oah.state.nc.us/rules/register/Volume 32 Issue 14 January 16, 2018.pdf
https://s3.amazonaws.com/fn-document-service/file-by-sha384/3912baaff5ff5ca3c8671f88111f64d9599c6eba52a0a06b482a56ea0114b8771f773fea68bd5c61ebdb3fcdd92c5215
https://s3.amazonaws.com/fn-document-service/file-by-sha384/8d79429918b7458c540a4a331fca0e1c2a2afb2064d18a394291f76ca52a8bfdaae7edd87da5212125b30ada3fdefa32
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State of the States

Article of Interest

The Washington Post explores the expansion of Prescription Drug 
Monitoring Programs across the country, as the opioid epidemic 
continues to expand.

Last week, the 
Texas Department 
of Insurance issued 
a proposed rule 
that would require 
prior authorization 
for all compound 

medications in the state’s workers’ 
comp system.  The proposal 
comes after significant discussions 
within TDI on the increased 
system costs associated with 
excessive prescribing of compound 
medications.  TDI will hold a 
hearing in February on the topic.

SB 369 was 
introduced in the 
Indiana Senate at 
the start of 2018.  
The bill would 
require the adoption 
of the ODG workers’ 

comp drug formulary by January 
1, 2019.  Additionally, the bill 
would require all insurers issuing 
workers’ comp policies in the state 
to use the ODG formulary for all 
Indiana policies.

https://www.washingtonpost.com/national/health-science/states-require-doctors-to-use-prescription-drug-monitoring-systems-for-patients/2018/01/12/c76807b8-f009-11e7-97bf-bba379b809ab_story.html?utm_term=.223f8fe30519
http://www.tdi.texas.gov/wc/rules/proposedrules/documents/prcompnd0118m.pdf
https://iga.in.gov/legislative/2018/bills/senate/369#document-863e4b78

